
 

Municipality of Northern Bruce Peninsula 
Council Meeting Highlights 

June 10, 2024 
 
The following is a summary of the proceedings of the Regular Council Meeting held on 
June 10, 2024: 

• Council approved the minutes of the Regular Council Meeting held on May 27, 
2024. 

• A Public Meeting was held regarding Zoning By-law Amendment Z-2024-024 (2 
Front Street) 

o The Planning Report for Zoning By-law Amendment Z-2024-024 (2 Front 
Street) was received as information, as comments from the Ministry of 
Transportation were received surrounding the proposal after the report 
deadline. 

• Council received a delegation from Nathan Monk and Haseeb Rana regarding 
Mr. Rana’s Short-term Accommodation. 

• Council received a delegation from the Chief Building Official regarding a No 
Demand for Services Site Plan Control Agreement at 162 Greenough Harbour 
Lane. 

• Council received a report from the Chief Building Official regarding a Trailer 
Agreement for 22 Ronald Street. 

• Council accepted the quotation from Huron Tractor- Chatsworth for the purchase 
and supply of one new 2024 John Deere Gator TE in the amount of $20,000.00 + 
HST. 

• Council received the May 2024 Accounts Payable Voucher in the amount of 
$2,201,991.02. 

• Council approved the May 7, 2024, Museum Committee Meeting Minutes. 
• Councillor Sohrab inquired surrounding the status of Cabot Head Road. 

o CAO, Peggy Van Mierlo-West noted that the Municipality have met with 
the Friends of Cabot Head and received an update from the Department 
of Fisheries and Oceans (DFO) surrounding an ongoing Species at Risk 
Assessment. 



o She further noted that the road is closed, and trespassing is not permitted. 
Additionally, DFO was notified surrounding a broken window at the 
lighthouse.  

o Councillor Golden inquired surrounding an update on the Electric Vehicle 
Chargers at the Tobermory Community Centre. 

o CAO, Peggy Van Mierlo-West stated that ChargeQuest would be 
contacted for recommendations on how to proceed with the use of the 
parking spaces while the chargers are not working. 

• Council received several correspondence items as information. 
• Council supported a resolution from the Municipality of Callander, urging the 

government to promptly resume the assessment cycle.  
• Council did not report a request from Warren Stewart to waive the interest and 

penalties associated with the Pettigrew Municipal Drain Invoice.  
• Council approved two by-laws, a By-law to Amend the Short-term 

Accommodation Program, and a Confirmatory By-law. 

Council Meeting Highlights are provided in this format for convenience only and are not 
approved Council Meeting Minutes. For a more detailed description of the meeting, 
please view Council Meeting Minutes on our municipal website. For more information, 
please contact Cathy Addison, Clerk, at clerk@northernbruce.ca  

http://www.northbrucepeninsula.ca/
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